

REVISION FOR THE 2nd MID-TERM- CLASS 10

PRONUNCIATION

- | | | | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------|-------------------------|------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------------|-------------------------|----------------------|------------------------|------------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>n</u> ature | 2. A. fest <u>i</u> val | 3. A. sp <u>e</u> cies | 4. A. <u>g</u> eography | 5. A. <u>e</u> quator | 6. A. pre <u>s</u> erve | 7. A. <u>f</u> orest | 8. A. <u>g</u> iant | 9. A. drou <u>gh</u> t | 10. A. me <u>a</u> t |
| B. sunba <u>t</u> he | B. l <u>i</u> ght | B. com <u>p</u> lete | B. ag <u>r</u> ee | B. re <u>d</u> uce | B. con <u>s</u> erve | B. rem <u>o</u> te | B. <u>n</u> ature | B. thou <u>gh</u> t | B. <u>e</u> at |
| C. <u>a</u> nxious | C. env <u>i</u> ronment | C. <u>e</u> nough | C. bi <u>g</u> | C. ext <u>r</u> eme | C. cons <u>i</u> der | C. ex <u>o</u> tic | C. end <u>a</u> ngered | C. enou <u>gh</u> | C. re <u>a</u> d |
| D. classma <u>t</u> e | D. cli <u>m</u> ate | D. <u>e</u> cosystem | D. <u>g</u> reat | D. <u>e</u> xtinct | D. wa <u>s</u> te | D. cro <u>p</u> | D. cultiva <u>t</u> e | D. stra <u>igh</u> t | D. bre <u>a</u> d |

STRESS:

- | | | | |
|-----------------|----------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| 1. A. complete | B. promise | C. design | D. expect |
| 2. A. emission | B. endangered | C. efficient | D. energy |
| 3. A. issue | B. extreme | C. climate | D. carbon |
| 4. A. species | B. current | C. extinct | D. footprint |
| 5. A. vegetable | B. electronics | C. presentation | D. volunteering |
| 6. A. machine | B. believe | C. between | D. current |
| 7. A. pollution | B. important | C. temperature | D. consider |
| 8. A. avoid | B. inspire | C. explore | D. limit |
| 9. A. recycle | B. souvenir | C. safari | D. disaster |
| 10. A. insect | B. preserve | C. package | D. coral |

GERUND/TO-INFINITIVE/BARE INFINITIVE

- Don't forget _____ the lights when you leave the room.
A. turning off B. turning on C. to turn off D. to turn on
- It's important for industries to stop _____ of toxic waste into rivers and seas so that no harm is caused to the environment. A. to dispose B. disposing C. dispose D. being disposed
- Christine enjoys _____ public transport. A. using B. to use C. use D. to using
- He stopped _____ for directions to the park. A. asking B. to ask C. ask D. asked
- I can still remember _____ Cat Ba National Park in the north of Vietnam five years ago.
A. having visited B. to visit C. visited D. visiting
- He denied _____ litter in the school playground, and I believe him.
A. to drop B. dropping C. to dropping D. drop
- She stopped _____ anything plastic a couple of years ago.
A. buy B. to buy C. buying D. bought
- I'll never forget _____ the sun go down on that beautiful island.
A. watching B. watch C. to watch D. have watching
- My best friend promises _____ me with my compost bin project for next month's science fair.
A. helps B. to helping C. helping D. to help
- She'd better _____ her report right now, otherwise she'll miss the deadline.
A. send B. sending C. to send D. sent
- He can't stand _____ the news about the effects of climate change any more.
A. hear B. to hear C. heard D. hearing
- Ben's mum always makes him _____ to bed early. A. to going B. to go C. going D. go

RELATIVE CLAUSES

- WWF, _____ main aim is to conserve nature and reduce the most pressing threats to biodiversity, was founded in 1961 in Switzerland. A. whose B. which C. that D. who
- The bin _____ is in our garden is for compost.
A. which B. that C. no relative pronoun D. all are correct
- There are many ways you can help protect the environment.
A. who B. that C. whose D. where
- Mr Wallace, brother works with Stephen, is a doctor.
A. who B. whose C. which D. that
- The people in the city _____ breathe in polluted air every day are trying to look for some solutions.
A. who B. where C. what D. which
- The fundraising event _____ took place last November was a big success.
A. who B. whose C. which D. where
- This shirt _____ is my favourite is organic cotton. A. who B. where C. whose D. which

8. This is the charity _____ helps endangered species. A. who B. whose C. that D. where
 9. That's the vet _____ treats sick animals in the local animal shelter.
 A. who B. which C. whose D. where

COMPARATIVE/SUPERLATIVE

1. I was tired after the long trek in the forest, so I went to bed _____ usual last night.
 A. more early than B. earlier than C. earlier as D. not early as
 2. Costa Rica is one of _____ eco-tourism destinations to visit in the world.
 A. the good B. the better C. the best D. much better
 3. The hotel we stayed at wasn't _____ we had expected.
 A. as comfortable as B. most comfortable as C. as comfortable than D. a little comfortable than
 4. John said that no other car could go _____.
 A. so fast like his car C. as far like the car of him
 B. as fast like his car D. as fast as his car
 5. Yok Đôn National Park is _____ than Cát Tiên National Park from Ho Chi Minh City.
 A. far B. further C. furthest D. more farther
 6. A beach holiday is more relaxing _____ sailing one. A. in B. of C. than D. as
 7. London is _____ the biggest city in the UK. A. so B. by far C. much D. a little
 8. The weather this winter is _____ as than last winter. A. the worst B. worse C. worst D. more badly
 9. This is _____ crowded beach on the island. A. the less B. the least C. less D. less than
 10. James is _____ more intelligent than Steve. A. much B. so C. the D. by far
 11. Alan drives _____ than Joe. A. more slowly B. much slowly C. slower D. as slowest
 12. Do teenagers understand environmental problems _____ than adults?
 A. best B. better C. well D. more better

VOCABULARY

1. Other members of marine _____ have also died as a result of red-tide blooms.
 A. campfire B. compost bin C. floating D. ecosystems
 2. A _____ is a container into which you place organic waste to turn into compost over time.
 A. compost bin B. recycle bin C. rubbish bin D. dustbin
 3. These activities can make a more environmentally friendly choice and reduce their _____.
 A. nitrogen footprint B. oxygen footprint C. carbon footprint D. global footprint
 4. We started to use _____ lights and, as a result, our electricity bill was much lower last month.
 A. energy-saved B. energy-friendly C. energy-effective D. energy-efficient
 5. Many countries are setting up more _____ to protect endangered species and preserve our environment.
 A. conserves B. reserves C. observes D. servings
 6. The authority will _____ steps to the local problems soon.
 A. take B. do C. go D. lead
 7. Every household should have a _____ so that we can turn food waste into fertilizers for plants.
 A. recycle bin B. compost bin C. trash can D. landfill
 8. The ozone hole refers to the of the ozone layer.
 A. climate B. thinning C. gases D. emissions
 9. More species will become because of climate change.
 A. extinct B. harmful C. disappear D. loose
 10. If we don't _____ rubbish, the Earth will become polluted. A. turn B. use C. reduce D. raise
 11. Conservation parks help to protect _____ species at risk in the wild.
 A. incredible B. endangered C. important D. common
 12. Nature lovers enjoy _____ because they can see breathtaking scenery and lots of wild animals.
 A. beach holidays B. package holidays C. sightseeing holidays D. eco-holidays
 13. Noah wants to see wildlife in Africa, so he decides to go on a _____ holiday.
 A. beach B. guided C. sightseeing D. safari
 14. Governments must find ways to deal with the of floating islands.
 A. barrier B. pipe C. issue D. machine
 15. Pollution is everywhere- in the food that we eat, the water we drink and the air we _____.
 A. hold B. live C. exhale D. breathe
 16. Local authorities encourage residents to have _____ bins in their gardens.
 A. compost B. special C. plant D. reduce
 17. What can we do to _____ our carbon footprint? A. raise B. reduce C. recycle D. renew
 18. There's no need to drive to work; _____ public transport instead. A. go B. have C. use D. make
 19. My first view of the island from the air _____ my breath away.
 A. saved B. caught C. took D. held
 20. Industrial and vehicle _____ are responsible for most of the air pollution in this region.

- A. emissions B. chemicals C. materials D. footprints
21. Galápagos islands are the perfect place to see wildlife, but tourists need special _____ if they want to spend their holiday here. A. allowance B. permission C. suggestion D. inspiration
22. During the presentation, they will discuss how to _____ native flora. A. spot B. make C. restore D. drop
23. For a safe hiking experience, please _____ on trails. A. visit B. stay C. change D. use
24. Don't _____ noise when you see the sea turtles come out of water to lay eggs. A. do B. have C. make D. reduce

WORD FORMATION

1. Countries are trying hard to reduce greenhouse gas _____. A. emissions B. emit C. emitting D. emittant
2. The ozone layer which protects life on Earth from _____ UV rays is becoming thinner. A. harmful B. harm C. harmless D. harmfulness
3. Greenhouse gas _____ efforts are really necessary to protect the environment. A. reduce B. reduction C. reducing D. redundant
4. We can use _____ resources of energy such as solar, wind or water power instead of burning fossil fuels. A. renewable B. renewing C. non-renewable D. renew
5. We can _____ those plastic bags, so don't throw them away. A. reusable B. use C. reuse D. using
6. I would prefer to learn more about _____ species so that I can help protect them. A. endangered B. danger C. endanger D. dangerous
7. _____ has caused serious habitat losses in Vietnam for the past ten years. A. Forest B. Deforestation C. Forestry D. Reforestation
8. I hope that more people will take part in _____ projects to help protect wildlife. A. conserve B. conservation C. conservationist D. conserver
9. Plastic pollution is a serious _____ issue that needs to be dealt with urgently. A. environmentalist B. environmentally C. environment D. environmental

PREPOSITIONS/ PHRASAL VERBS

1. Plastic pollution has had a disastrous effect _____ the environment. A. of B. on C. to D. in
2. He drove so fast that I really felt my life was..... danger. A. in B. at C. on D. with
3. Please..... the lights. It's getting dark. A. turn off B. turn on C. get on D. switch off
4. Our group teaches how to use compost bins so we don't have to _____ food. A. switch on B. put out C. clean-up D. throw away
5. Please _____ the lights before you leave the office. A. turn up B. turn off C. get round D. switch on
6. Make sure you clean up the place and _____ the campfire completely before leaving. A. put up B. put off C. put out D. put down
7. Once this movie is over,the TV and do your homework. A. turn off B. turn on C. get on D. switch on
8. There are many eco-destinations, but Galápagos is the most impressive _____ all. A. in B. of C. from D. by

ARTICLES

1. _____ Sahara, the world's largest desert, is bordered in the west by _____ Atlantic Ocean. A. The / the B. no article / the C. The / no article D. no article / no article
2. The Great Barrier Reef, _____ world's largest coral reef system, is located in _____ Coral Sea. A. no article / the B. the / the C. the / no article D. no article / no article
3. We went to _____ Paris and visited _____ Eiffel Tower. A. no article/ no article B. the/ no article C. no article /the D. the/the
4. We stayed on _____ Cát Bà Island to explore _____ Hạ Long Bay. A. the/ no article B. the / the C. the / no article D. no article / no article
5. For some foreigners, _____ Japanese language is hard to learn. However, _____ Vietnamese is even harder. A. The / the B. no article / the C. The / no article D. no article / no article
6. Charles Darwin sailed to _____ Galápagos Islands on his ship, _____ Beagle. A. no article / the B. the / the C. the / no article D. no article / no article
7. Do you know where _____ Rocky Mountains are? A. a B. an C. the D. no article
8. _____ gorillas sleep 14 hours a day? A. a B. an C. the D. no article
9. I read about eco-holidays in _____ Guardian newspaper. A. a B. an C. the D. no article
10. The best time to see _____ Taj Mahal is early in _____ morning. A. no article / the B. the / the C. the / no article D. no article / no article

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

- Pollution is a major issue that has a serious impact on ecosystems and wildlife.
A. species B. problem C. means D. group
- Reduce, reuse and recycle are three essential things to help protect the earth.
A. use again B. put out C. keep D. throw
- The students are raising money to help the animals suffering in the Australian wildfires.
A. donating B. spending C. collecting D. investing
- If more people use public transportation, air quality in big cities will improve.
A. be better B. be healthier C. upgrade D. advance
- I was told by the tour guide that the locals in this area cultivate mainly coffee and pepper.
A. harvest B. crop C. grow D. water
- New laws have been introduced to conserve the local landscape and wildlife.
A. protect B. establish C. flourish D. help

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

- It's vital to put out campfires properly; a moment of carelessness is all it takes for a small campfire to turn into a large, uncontrollable wildfire.
A. build B. use C. maintain D. stop
- We are trying to reduce all our unnecessary waste by avoiding single-use containers.
A. limit B. increase C. move D. improve
- In order not to waste water, we ought to fix dripping taps and take shorter showers instead of baths.
A. protect B. reserve C. conserve D. purify
- Arthur is interested in visiting remote and exotic destinations which only few people know of.
A. isolated B. infamous C. nearby D. popular
- Annie prefers beach holidays to sightseeing tours because they are more relaxing.
A. incredible B. tiring C. worrying D. interesting

Question 1.

- John: Really? I've been meaning to watch it this weekend.
 - John: Hey, Mike! Have you seen the new movie that came out last week?
 - Mike: Hi, John! Yes, I saw it yesterday. It was incredible!
- A. a-b-c B. b-c-a C. a-c-b D. b-a-c

Question 2.

- Mia : I'll be working as a marketing assistant at a tech company.
 - Mia : I'm excited to start my new job next week!
 - Tom : That's great news! What will you be doing?
 - Tom : Sounds like a wonderful opportunity!
 - Mia : I hope to learn a lot and grow in my career.
- A. a-d-e-c-b B. b-a-c-d-e C. a-c-b-d-e D. b-c-a-d-e

Question 3.

Dear Peter,

- In my free time, I enjoy reading books and going out with friends. I also love playing football and having picnics with my classmates.
- Also, I find that doing household chores is very useful and meaningful because it gives me a sense of achievement when everything looks nice and it teaches us responsibility and good habits.
- I'll end my letter here. I look forward to hearing from you soon!
- I help my parents with chores too, as I believe it's important to support them. It doesn't take long; I usually do the dishes, mop the floor, and take out the trash. This makes my parents happy, and it makes me happy as well.
- I hope you're well! Thanks for your email. I'd love to know what you enjoy doing in your free time?

Best regards,

- A. d-c-e-b-a B. b-d-e-c-a C. e-a-d-b-c D. c-a-e-b-d

Question 4.

- We talk about activities at school and our parents share about their experiences at work during the meals.
 - In brief, these routines help us stay connected and create lasting memories as a family.
 - There are several routines that I have to follow in my family. First of all, we have meals together on weekends.
 - We dedicate Sunday afternoons to family game time. We enjoy various board games, fostering teamwork and increasing our bond.
 - We also go for a walk after dinner, which promotes physical health and provides time for meaningful conversations.
- A. a-c-e-b-d B. c-a-e-b-d C. c-e-a-d-b D. c-a-e-d-b

Question 5.

- a. Laura: Hi! How's everything going with you lately?
 b. Laura: That sounds nice! I've been good, just keeping busy with some new projects.
 c. Ben: Hello! I've been doing well, thanks. Just got back from a short vacation. And you?

A. a-c-b B. b-a-c C. c-b-a D. a-b-c

Question 6.

- a. The festival took place on Nguyen Hue and Le Loi streets from Dec 22 up to Christmas Eve.
 b. Last night, I and my brother went to HOZO Super Fest to enjoy performances by famous bands and singers.
 c. We all felt excited that we made new friends and saw our idols perform live.
 d. The last show by The Moffats ended late at night, but no one seemed to stop dancing on the streets.
 e. It was the biggest musical event in Viet Nam in 2023.

A. b-e-a-c-d B. a-b-c-d-e C. c-d-e-a-b D. d-e-a-c-b

Question 7.

Dear Sir or Madam,

- a. I am writing to apply for a volunteer position at the head office. I heard the announcement about this position on radio last Sunday.
 b. I am available for an interview on any weekday from 8.00 am to 11.00 am. If my application is successful, I can start on 15th January 2022.
 c. I am interested in the job duties at the head office. I want to help you welcome guests and visitors to the office and receive and sort donations.
 d. I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours faithfully,

A. b-a-c-d B. c-d-b-a C. b-c-d-a D. a-c-b- d

Question 8.

- a. On the contrary, schools in the city typically offer lower-quality education and it can be challenging to find extracurricular activities.
 b. Additionally, they are able to play outside without being concerned about their safety as when they are in the city, where they are kept inside and driven towards using smartphones and computers.
 c. As a result, children can learn to protect the environment and live without modern conveniences.
 d. Firstly, the countryside allows children to be in touch with nature, taking care of animals and helping with gardening.
 e. Some individuals believe that raising children in the country is an ideal option.

A. a- b- c- d-e B. e- d- c- b- a C. e- d- b- c- a D. e- d- b- a- c

Question 9.

- a. This means fewer places for children to play and adults to exercise.
 b. Sadly, several beloved parks have been replaced by factories.
 c. My hometown has had lots of changes in the last ten years.
 d. In short, the town's transformation raises questions about balancing economic growth with preserving green spaces.
 e. However, the population has grown significantly, which is nice because we've had more labour.

A. a-e-b-c-d B. a-c-b-d-e C. c-b-d-a-e D. c-b-a-e-d

CLOZE TEST

1/

Do you speak English?**Are you interested in museums?**

Would you like a holiday job where you could meet people from all over (1) _____ world?
 We are looking (2) _____ someone to work in the City Museum shop during the holidays.
 No experience is necessary but you must be (3) _____ and helpful and have some interest in art.
 Contact Mrs. Donovan at the City Museum.

- | | | | |
|--------------|---------------|-----------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. Ø (no article) |
| 2. A. for | B. on | C. at | D. in |
| 3. A. friend | B. friendship | C. friendliness | D. friendly |

2/ GIVE YOURSELF A COFFEE BREAK!**THINK BETTER!**

Stop working for a while and take a (1) _____ cup of coffee. Your mind is clearer and solutions are nearer to you.

WORK BETTER!

Get ready for your work with (2) _____ fragrant cup of coffee. Its gentle stimulation is your cue for better work.

FEEL BETTER!

Stop getting tired with the kind of black or brown liquid known as coffee. As long as you take it, your boredom and (3) _____ will be gone.

- | | | | |
|----------------|---------------|-------------|------------|
| 1. A. cheerful | B. meaningful | C. grateful | D. careful |
|----------------|---------------|-------------|------------|

2. A. the B. an C. a D. no article
3. A. disappoint B. disappointedly C. disappointment D. disappointed

3/ Read the following leaflet and choose A, B, C or D

Join Our Dance Club and Find Your Rhythm!

Are you keen (1) _____ dance? Do you want (2) _____ yourself through movement and learn new styles? If so, we invite you to join our Dance Club!

How to Get Involved:

- Attend Weekly Practices: (3) _____ us to learn choreography, improve your technique, and have fun with fellow dancers.
- Participate in Performances: (4) _____ your skills at school events and local competitions.
- Follow Us Online: Stay updated on dance workshops, rehearsals, and club news by following our social media channels.

For more (5) _____ or to sign up:

(6) _____ us at Room 305, High School Campus. Let's dance our way to new adventures together!

1. A. on B. about C. at D. with
2. A. to express B. express C. expressing D. expressed
3. A. Participate B. Engage C. Join D. Take
4. A. Play B. Showcase C. Express D. Represent
5. A. information B. inform C. informative D. informatively
6. A. Say B. Speak C. Contact D. Talk

4/ Read the following leaflet and choose A, B, C or D

Embrace Green Living for a Sustainable Future!

* Green living is all about making environmentally conscious choices in our daily lives. Another (1) _____ aspect is reducing waste and conserving resources. Many people show off their eco-friendly habits, such as using reusable bags (2) _____ composting kitchen scraps.

* Sustainable practices like energy conservation and water-saving techniques (3) _____ a vital role in protecting our planet. According to environmental studies, small changes can (4) _____ to significant positive impacts.

* The amount of plastic waste produced annually (5) _____ staggering, highlighting the need for collective action. By adopting green living (6) _____, we can contribute to a healthier environment and a brighter future for generations to come.

1. A. important B. import C. importance D. importantly
2. A. but B. and C. so D. yet
3. A. take B. play C. get D. do
4. A. lead B. to lead C. leading D. led
5. A. is B. are C. have been D. was
6. A. history B. space C. cost D. habits

5/ Volunteering for a Better World

Volunteering is a great way to help people and make a difference in the world. A volunteer is someone who gives their time to help others without asking for money. They can work in many places, like schools, hospitals, or parks. Some volunteers teach children, and others (1) _____ the environment.

People volunteer for different reasons. Some want to learn new skills, (2) _____ others just want to give back to their community. Volunteering can also be a chance to meet new friends, which makes it even more special.

One popular volunteer activity is helping at food banks. Volunteers pack food for the poor people (3) _____ need extra help. Another activity is planting trees, and this helps to make the planet healthier.

Volunteering is not only good for others, but it also makes the volunteer feel happy. It shows kindness, (4) _____ skills and teamwork. Everyone can volunteer, no matter their age or skills.

If you want to help, you can look for volunteer groups in your town. Together, we can make the world a better place!

1. A. suffer B. clean C. volunteer D. raise
2. A. so B. but C. or D. and
3. A. who B. when C. which D. where
4. A. communicate B. communication C. communicatively D. communicative

6/ The Problem of Plastic Pollution

Plastic pollution is a (1) _____ that affects the environment. Every year, millions of tons of plastic waste (2) _____ away. Much of this waste is carried by rivers and ends up in the ocean, (3) _____ it harms marine life.

One reason plastic pollution is dangerous is that plastic takes hundreds of years to break down. Small pieces of plastic, known as microplastics, are eaten by fish and birds. These animals do not know that plastic is (4) _____.

Fortunately, people can (5) _____ by reducing their plastic use. Many cities have banned plastic bags, and recycling programs are being improved around the world. People (6) _____ care about the environment can also use reusable bottles and containers.

One of the best ways to help the planet is to educate others about plastic pollution. If more people understand the problem, they (7) _____ action. Everyone has a role in protecting nature.

1. A. easy task B. major issue C. good habit D. safe solution
2. A. throw B. throws C. is thrown D. threw
3. A. which B. who C. where D. that
4. A. harmful B. harmless C. harm D. unharmed
5. A. make a difference B. do a problem C. take a pollution D. bring a damage
6. A. which B. whose C. whom D. who
7. A. take B. will take C. took D. taken

7/ The Impact of Plastic Pollution

Plastic pollution has become a (1) _____ in many parts of the world. Every year, vast amounts of plastic waste (2) _____ into landfills, rivers, and oceans. This waste affects wildlife, particularly marine animals, (3) _____ mistake plastic for food.

One of (4) _____ biggest concerns is that plastic does not decompose quickly. Instead, it breaks into tiny pieces known as microplastics, which (5) _____ in water and soil for centuries. These particles are consumed by fish and can (6) _____ enter the human food chain.

However, individuals can still (7) _____ by adopting environmentally friendly habits, such as reducing single-use plastics, recycling more efficiently, and supporting policies that aim to decrease plastic production. If more people take action, the damage caused by plastic pollution can be reduced.

1. A. major issue B. small concern C. rare event D. simple challenge
2. A. was dumped B. is dumped C. has been dumped D. are being dumped
3. A. who B. which C. that D. whose
4. A. a B. an C. the D. no article
5. A. remain B. remained C. remains D. remaining
6. A. event B. eventuality C. eventually D. eventual
7. A. do an issue B. take a problem C. bring a pollution D. make a difference

READING

1/ I come from a family of four people: my parents, my younger brother and I. I have quite a large family as well but, only the four of us live in a small house. My father works as a professor in a university. He is medium and generous. He likes listening to music and reading books but his special hobbies are bird watching and travelling.

My mother is 47 and she works as a doctor in a hospital. She has short brown hair and green eyes. She enjoys going shopping and traveling. My brother is sixteen now and he attends high school. He is slim, handsome and has short brown hair. He is interested in computers and sports like football and hockey.

I have only one grandmother left still living. She is in pretty good health even at the age of 78 so still lives in her own flat. I also have a lot of aunts, uncles, and cousins. The cousin I'm closest to is my uncle's daughter Pauline. We have a lot in common because we are both 18.

My duty is to do the washing up and take out the rubbish. My brother helps with the dusting and mopping. He also has to clean his own room. Sometimes he is active but most of the time he is obedient. My parents work together to give us a nice house and a happy home. We are a very close-knit family and very supportive of one another. I hope I will have a family like ours in the future.

1. What is the passage mainly about?
A. The hobby of writer's father B. The hobby of writer's mother C. The writer's responsibility D. The family life
2. According to the writer, what does her mother enjoys doing?
A. She likes listening to music and reading books. B. She enjoys going shopping and traveling.
C. She enjoys playing sports like football and hockey. D. She likes listening to music and playing sports.
3. The word "duty" in paragraph 4 is closet in meaning to _____.
A. hobby B. responsibility C. homework D. work
4. What can be inferred about the writer's feelings towards their family?
A. The writer takes their family for granted. B. The writer appreciates their family's efforts and support.
C. The writer feels burdened by their family duties. D. The writer envies other families.

2/ The environment is very important to us all. Every day, we see signs of pollution and waste that harm our natural world. Many people are now trying to protect the air, water, and land. They use simple methods like recycling, saving water, and planting trees. These actions help reduce damage to nature and make our communities healthier. Caring for the environment also means using resources wisely and preserving the beauty of our surroundings.

There are also unusual jobs that help the environment. Some workers design green buildings, while others teach people how to care for parks and gardens. Community groups often organize **clean-up events** to remove trash from streets and rivers. These efforts show that everyone can help, no matter how small their action. It is important to share ideas and work together to improve our surroundings and keep nature safe.

To care for the environment, people need to be **responsible** and creative. **They** must learn new skills and work as a team. Good communication and patience help overcome problems like waste and pollution. Every small effort adds up and makes a big difference. By protecting nature, we protect our future and create a safe place to live for all people and animals. Everyone can play a part in making the world a greener and healthier home for everyone.

- 1. Which action is mentioned in the passage as a way to protect the environment?
A. Recycling B. Driving cars C. Cutting trees D. Building factories
- 2. What is the best antonym for “**responsible**” as used in the passage?
A. Unreliable B. Creative C. Careful D. Helpful
- 3. In the sentence “They must learn new skills and work as a team,” what does the pronoun “**they**” refer to?
A. The environment B. People C. Waste D. Recycling
- 4. Which phrase could replace “**clean-up events**” without changing the meaning?
A. Trash removal activities B. Tree planting sessions C. Factory clean events D. Water purity
- 5. Which of the following statements is true according to the passage?
A. Many people help protect the environment by recycling and saving water.
B. Pollution is not a concern in the passage. C. The passage says that only governments protect nature.
D. No one works together to improve surroundings.
- 6. Which topic is **NOT mentioned** in the passage?
A. Saving water B. Using electric cars C. Organizing clean-up events D. look after parks and gardens

3/ The environment is our shared home, and caring for it is essential for our survival. Every day, communities around the world work together to protect nature from pollution and waste. People recycle, conserve water, and use renewable energy to reduce their impact on the Earth. These actions help maintain clean air, water, and soil, ensuring that plants and animals can live healthily. It is important for everyone to learn and practice sustainable habits. Small changes lead to a better future.

In many cities, unusual environmental jobs have emerged. Workers design green buildings, create public gardens, and organize clean-up campaigns. **They** ask citizens to sort their waste and use less plastic. For example, park stewards encourage visitors to keep parks tidy, while water conservation specialists show how to save water at home. These jobs require **clear** communication and a strong commitment to making the community healthier and more sustainable. They work passionately to inspire everyone to act. Change starts with action.

Caring for the environment demands certain qualities. Workers must be creative, patient, and willing to learn new methods. They face challenges such as weather changes and limited resources, so they must solve problems with innovative ideas. By working together, communities can protect forests, rivers, and wildlife. This cooperation helps build a **sustainable** future and shows that even small actions make a big difference. Everyone can contribute to a greener planet by making smart choices every day. Nature benefits us all.

Questions:

- 1. Which of the following actions is mentioned in the passage?
A. Cutting down trees B. Recycling waste C. Building highways D. Hunting animals
- 2. What is the best *opposite* for “**clear**” as used in the passage to describe communication?
A. Bright B. Silent C. Loud D. Confusing
- 3. In the sentence “They ask citizens to sort their waste and use less plastic,” what does the pronoun “**they**” refer to?
A. Local government B. Citizens C. Workers D. Environmental events
- 4. Which phrase can replace “**sustainable**” without changing the meaning in the passage?
A. Temporary B. Expensive C. Harmful D. Environmentally friendly
- 5. Which of the following statements is true according to the passage?
A. Only large companies work to protect nature. B. Communities work together to reduce pollution and waste.
C. Environmental jobs do not require communication skills. D. People ignore recycling and water conservation.
- 6. Which information is **NOT mentioned** in the passage?
A. Organizing clean-up campaigns B. Designing green buildings C. Recycling habits D. Using electric vehicles

WRITING:

1/ Write a text making suggestions about how to protect the natural environment (about 100-120 words).

Suggestions	Results
recycle rubbish	cut down on waste and protect natural resources
use natural weed killers in the garden	stop chemicals poisoning animals and rivers

2/ Write a text making suggestions about how to save energy at home (about 100-120 words).

Suggestions	Results
turn off the lights when we are not using them	reduce our electricity usage
take showers instead of baths	save the usage of water